
A MESSAGE OF GREETINGS TO THE
MIDDLE  EAST  EXECUTIVE
COMMITTEE  OF  COUNCIL  OF
CHURCHES.

A MESSAGE OF GREETINGS TO THE SECRETARY GENERAL AND THE
PRESIDENTS OF THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF THE MIDDLE EAST

COUNCIL OF CHURCHES AT THEIR MEETING IN DAMASCUS.

His Beatitude Theophilos III, Patriarch of Jerusalem

22 September 2010

Dear Brothers and Sisters,

We greet you in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ, and We send
our prayers and blessing for your meeting in Damascus. We
apologize for not being able to be with you ourselves, but the
demands of other commitments keep us away. We would like first
& foremost to express Our thankfulness and appreciation to Our
Brother, His Beatitude Patriarch of Antioch and all the East,
Kyrios Ignatios the forth, for hosting Our executive Committee
meeting here in Sydanaya.  We are happy, however, to send Our
delegation,  which  consists  of  His  Eminence  Archbishop
Dorotheos of Avela, Father Ibrahim Dabour, and Mrs. Wafa’
Ksous, who have Our confidence.

We rejoice in the good work for the future of the MECC that
was  accomplished  recently  in  Cyprus,  and  We  express  Our
gratitude to His Beatitude Archbishop Chrysostomos II of Nova
Justiniana and All Cyprus for his welcome and encouragement.
We remain firm in our commitment to the decisions that were
made at the meeting of the Executive Committee in Amman, and
We support the determination that resulted from the meeting of
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the Presidents of the Christian families last week in Nicosia.

We hope and pray that all our member Churches will join in
these  sincere  efforts  to  reconfigure  our  Council  for  the
common benefit both of the Christian population of the Middle
East and the Holy Land and to ensure that our Christian voice
is heard. It is time for us to overcome our misunderstandings
and  move  ahead  in  the  strength  of  our  common  purpose,
especially at this critical time in the history of our region.
Let us grasp the momentum and advance the Council’s mission.

Once again We re-affirm the commitment of the Patriarchate of
Jerusalem to the significance and mission of our Council,
which  is  important  not  only  for  the  co-operation  of  the
Churches in the region, but for the ongoing well-being and
security of the Christian presence in the Holy Land.
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